Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: counselling
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

How many headteachers have taken up counselling through the local authority in the 2023-24 academic year so far?

Can I please compare this to 2022-23 academic year; 2021-22 academic year; 2020-21 academic year; 2019-20 academic year; and 2018-19 academic year.

Answer:
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Headteacher is not a field that our EAP (Employee Assistance Programs) collates when users contact them. The EAP collect that the user comes from a school, the name of the school, and use the category teacher/teaching assistant, support staff.  
Also, the user does not have to provide any information to the EAP if they do not want to. The whole purpose of an EAP is to provide confidential counselling that is not referred to by the employer. 

The other issue with using the EAP to collect this information is that only 20 or so schools use our EAP. Many use an EAP provided by their sickness absence insurer. Therefore, the Council do not have a complete picture within HR regarding schools.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
